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Recce Notes 
 
 
We have received many resident complaints today about the behaviour of the recce vehicles. We have had phone 
calls from residents and the council about competitors not stopping at railway crossings (yes you must obey all road 
rules when out on recce on council stages), as well as cars on the wrong side of the road and cutting blind corners. 
The residents have given us car numbers to follow up on.  
 
We have also seen breaches of the 70km/h speed limit on Rallysafe on the stages as well as crews speeding on 
transports. I remind you that the behaviour of you the competitors will determine if we can use these roads again. 
There is a reason that most events are held in closed forests, that’s because it’s a tough slog gaining the support of 
those residents on the roads you want to compete on. 
 
Please remember speed limit on council stages is 70km/h. The speed limit at MMM and the SSS is 30km/h. 
 
Always be aware there may be oncoming traffic on all council stages. 
 
I noticed at the GT Plus recce that there were a few competitors without recce stickers on. Tomorrow you will be 
going onto the private property of the Southern Districts Car Club. They have been informed that they only need to 
allow cars with recce stickers on to do recce of the MMM stage. 
 
If your Rallysafe lite app has not worked today, it is your responsibility to call Rallysafe to get it working for 
tomorrows recce.  
 

 

 

 

Michael Clements 

Clerk of the Course 

 

 

 

  


